
Overall the YPICS schools maintained their scores (or increased their scores) in most areas.  The one area of greatest 
celebration is the overall decrease in suspension rates at both Bert Corona schools, especially because this was a huge 
goal and effort from Mr. Ruben Duenas and our SCC team.  One area of immediate focus may be the academic out-
comes in English Language Arts and Mathematics.  

Below you can see an overall summary of the YPICS schools’ 5 by 5 data.  Again, it seems that the focus on social emo-
tional learning and awareness is working at BCCS so it would be a good idea to discuss that as a success for our schools.  
If pressed to identify one area in which we need to focus, I would choose student performance in mathematics, as that 
was the lowest score for all three schools.   

The following pages have the 5 by 5 reports from the California dashboard for the key indicator areas: chronic absen-
teeism, suspensions/expulsions, ELA performance, and mathematics performance.  You will also see a breakdown of 
scores and ratings by student group for each school.  At the end, you can also look at the cut scores for the state of 
California, which will allow you to use YPICS data to set goals for the 18-19 school year.  School teams should be able to 
provide data for progress data and how each school is performing throughout the 18-19 school year.  I would recom-
mend having each leadership team develop a monitoring plan for the 4 areas listed above, as well as performance and 
progress for English learners and students with special needs.   







The student group summary shows us that our suspension rate at MORCS is higher than expected.  While there are 
some reasons for the influx in suspension last year, this should be an area of focus for the school.  Also, all student 
groups are in the red are for mathematics, meaning this should definitely be an area of focus for the school.  Inter-
estingly, suspension rates for English learners declined in the 17-18 school year, so it would be interesting to speak with 
the school team about why this may have happened.   







BCCS saw wonderful growth in the area of suspensions.  Interestingly, they had the opposite results for English Learner 
suspensions than MORCS; since the results for MORCS and BCCS were each other’s inverse, it could be very interesting 
to discuss this data at the next school culture and climate meeting.  Similar to MORCS, mathematics seems to be a place 
a concerning struggle.  This may be a good area of focus for the academic excellence committee.   



The only data available for Bert Corona Charter High School was suspension data.  It may be a good idea to investigate why so 
much data is missing.  Like BCCS, BCHS saw a decrease in suspension rates.   










